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The Second Strategic Conference for Vision 2027 was the reason for this National Assembly that 

convened 500 pastors from Heavenly Korea at the HJ Heaven and Earth Training Center. 

 

During this assembly, detailed strategies were established for each church, district and subregion 

to achieve substantial growth during this 60-month course towards Vision 2027. 

 

At the opening session, Wonju Jeong McDevitt, Chief of Staff, True Mother's Secretariat led the Hoon 
Dok Hae and encouraged the pastors. 
 

"This morning, I reminded Mother that today will be this 2nd strategy meeting, and she conveyed 

her love through these words: "Today, I pray that all church leaders will pool their wisdom and 

come up with a strategy for the realization of the 60-month vision." And she has instructed me to 

tell you absolutely that she loves you all very much. I would like to sincerely thank Mother who is 

currently following us through video." 

 

 
(From left) Wonju Jeong McDevitt, Chief of Staff, True Mother's Secretariat, read True Parents' words 

and offered a greeting. Yoon Young-ho, Director-General, FFWPU International Headquarters 

delivering the opening remarks. Apostle Don Mears, Evangel Cathedral, giving a special report. 

 

Dr. Yoon, director general of the international headquarters, explained the significance of this general 
assembly. 
 



 

 

"From a providential point of view, if the first course of Canaan at the Cosmic level made it 

possible to make a great leap to the national level, Canaan's second course at the cosmic level, 

especially this 60-month course that we must follow, will allow us to make a great leap to the 

continental level. Since this is a path that the heavenly Parent and the True Parents are taking for 

the first time in history, we are also taking a path that we have never taken before. I think if we 

pool our wisdom, take up the challenge of developing an effective strategy and move forward with 

courage, we can chart a new course again. If we participate in this strategy meeting with a 

sincere attitude, if we develop an effective strategy and move forward with all our heart, 

convinced that we are making a leap forward; even though it could take us a very long time, if we 

gather our wisdom and develop a powerful strategy, we will be able to continue our progress and 

be victorious, no matter how difficult it is." 

 

 
Award ceremony for those with the best results during the 1st 40-day special condition 

 

The program continued with an award presentation to district headquarters and churches that 
distinguished themselves through their achievements during the first 40-day special activity period in 
preparation for the 10th anniversary celebration of True Father's Holy Ascension. The award is expected 
to expand to members of the various churches in the near future. Before the actual start of the strategy 
meeting, Pastor Don Meares emphasized that for a church to grow, it is necessary to listen carefully to 
God's voice and put His words into practice. "You must always do it the way God tells you to do it. There 
is absolutely nothing, nothing that will ever trump the voice of God to you… Hear God's voice and you 
will be great…" 
 
The key words of this meeting were 'CheonBo home-churches' and 'church growth through large groups'. 
The first presentation of the meeting was on the CheonBo home-churches. The feasibility of the contents 
presented was assessed during the discussions. Church growth through large groups was divided into two 
subtopics. The second presentation was testimony-based and was followed by discussion. This was 
followed by another presentation and discussion on managing active and inactive members. This was 
followed by reports from the international headquarters, including those from the director of the Church 
Leaders Department and the director of the Heavenly United Korea Department, which focused on the 
planning of the 60-month course and the peace seminars. Participants also took part in a discussion for the 
final evaluation of the agenda addressed throughout the meeting. 
 
In conclusion, Dr. Yoon Young-ho presented a comprehensive review of this 2nd strategy meeting. 
 

 


